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Bulletin Bids You Welcome

The Kehilath Jeshurun bulletin ex¬
tends a hearty welcome to all its
readers. Its regular appearance on
Friday of every week begins with this
issue and it will be under the editor¬
ship of Mrs. Seppy I. Silberman, execu¬
tive secretary of the congregation.

We will appreciate hearing from our
members with respect to all events that
transpire in their families so that they
may be included in the bulletin.

In illness or sadness, the Bulletin will
be a source of comfort and strength to
you and the good wishes of its readers
will attend you.

In happiness and Joy their greetings and
congratulations will be youis. So let us
hear from you always.

If during the summer you have
changed your address, please be good
enough to inform us so that we may
make the necessary correction on our
mailing list.

High Holiday Seat Sale Begins
The reservation of seats for the High

Holidays will begin on Monday night,
September 9th at 8 P.M. The committee
in charge will be in attendance that
night and every evening from 8 to 10
and on Sundays from 10 in the morning
to 10 in the evening.
All reservations must be made in per¬

son in order to assure the proper selec¬
tion of seats. Members in good stand¬
ing oi course will receive their admis¬
sion cards in the mail, early next week.
We again wish to remind all our friends
that admission to the High Holiday
Services will be by card only and that
every worshipper must have a ticket,
entitling him to his seat and which will
have to be presented to the officer at
the door. This regulation is necessary
in order to safeguard the comfort of
those who make reservations and some¬
times find their seats occupied by oth¬
ers who are not entitled to them.
The committee is ready to accommo¬

date you and serve you in every way
possible. Please cooperate with the
committee by making your reservations
as early as you possibly can.

JOSEPH H. LOOKSTEIN, Rabbi

ROBERT R. FINGEROTH, Cantor JOS. E. ADLER, Sexton



Schedule of Services
FRIDAY
Mincha Services 6:30 P.M.

SATURDAY

Morning Services 9:00 A.M.
Weekly Portion: Shophetim
Deuteronomy 16:18-21:9
Haftorah: Isaiah 51:12-52:12
Mincha Services 7:00 P.M.

Daily Services
Morning Services 7:15 A.M.
Evening Services ,, 6:30 P.M.

Yahrzeits for the Week

LOUIS BASKIND
EDWARD EPSTEIN
RABBI M. S. MARGOLIES
HERMAN L. ROSENTHAL
YECHIEL S. RUBINSKY

ENDEL PHILLIPS
ROSA VESSELL

Happy Events During
the Summer

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Levy have the
good wishes of the entire congregation
on the occasion of the marriage of their
son, Lawrence, last Wednesday. The
lucky bride is the former Beta Rothafel.

$ ■ s|-. *

Miss Ethel Bornstein, daughter of Mr.
and Mrs. Thomas Bornstein, was mar¬
ried to Milton Rich on August 25th at
a beautiful wedding in our own syna¬
gogue. Our good wishes to both
families.

* * *

Leona Feifer, daughter of the late
Bernard and Anna Feifer, was married
to Marcy Chanin on June 6th at a

private wedding in the home of Rabbi
Lookstein.

* *

David Kaplan, son of Mr. and Mrs.
Emanuel Kaplan, was married early
in June to Miss Babette Frankel in
Des Moines, Iowa.

David Bernard, son of Mrs. Fannie
Bernard and the late Edward Bernard,
became Bar-Mitzvah in our synagogue
on Saturday.

* * *

Dr. and Mrs. Abraham H. Friedman
became the proud parents of their first
child, a very lovely baby girl.

❖ * *

Mrs. Harry Fischel is a very happy
grandmother. Her daughter, Babs, gave
birth to a baby girl, way down south in
Tennessee, where the newly-born's
father is the director of the Jewish
educational system.

sjc * %

The smile on Dr. Berkowitz's face is
bigger than usual. The reason — Dr.
and Mrs. Berkowitz are proud grand¬
parents to a fine boy, the child of their
son and daughter-in-law, Dr. and Mrs.
Sidney Berkowitz. There are rumors
that the father of the newly-born is
about to celebrate the event by join¬
ing the congregation as a member.

* * *

Mr. and Mrs. Nathan Binder are also
grandparents, for from Schenectady,
New York, comes the news that a boy
was born to Dr. and Mrs. Donald
Binder.

* * *

To all these and to their families go
our heartfelt wishes of mazel-tov and
our prayers for continued happiness.

Memorial Placques Inscribed
Special placques on our Tablet of

Honor have been inscribed for the late
Elias Gottfried and Bernard Feifer. A
special placque has also been in¬
scribed for the late Moses and Rachel
Davis. On our Memorial Tablet
placques were inscribed for Lena Feifer
and Anna Feifer. No more fitting way
to honor one's dear ones can be found
than to inscribe the name of some de¬
parted one as an eternal memorial in
the House of God.
Incidentally, only about six spaces

are left on the Memorial Tablet. Those
who have been thinking of reserving
space on the Tablet had better com¬
municate with us without delay.



r
. .. v.

THE MEN'S CLUB
cordially invites you and your men friends to attend

its regidar monthly meeting on

Tuesday Night, Sept. 24th at 8:15
in the

SOCIAL HALL

to hear

JOHANNES STEEL
Famous Radio News Analyst

(subject to be announced next week)

Johannes Steel is today universally recognized as one of the foremost
authorities on international affairs. His following is numbered in the countless
thousands. Along with his keen ability to correctly analyze the news is his
deep sense of justice and decency. He believes implicitly in a government of
free men and all that such a government implies. We may well feel elated at
the opportunity to once again see and hear him in person.



Men's Club News

Autumnal greetings! It is with high
hope and unfailing devotion that we of
the Men's Club announce the first of
what we expect will be a brilliant ser¬

ies of informative and stimulating
forums.

Our group seeks ever to hold aloft
the torch of enlightenment, respect and
mutual understanding amongst men.
To the attainment of these objectives
we have unqualifiedly pledged our¬
selves and we shall give our unstinted
effort in the furtherance of such aims.
We feel that in the constant pursuit and
practice of these ideals we can furnish
light and guidance in a storm tossed
world. The cultural life of the commun¬

ity must needs set the pattern of be¬

havior for all to follow to the end that
a closer bond of fellowship may ulti¬
mately prevail. If you share with, us

in our purposes and aspirations we
shall be happy to welcome you in our
midst. Here you will find companion¬
ship of a high order, all alike embarked
on an inspirational crusade.

I. F. W.

Mrs. Wiener of Blessed Memory

Late in August, Mr. Abraham Wiener,
treasurer of the Men's Club of the

Congregation, suffered a great loss in
the passing of his mother, Mrs. Anna
Wiener. We extend to him and to his

family our heartfelt sympathies.

PERSONALS

In reference to our closing activity of last season . . .

The American Hebrew in the June 28th issue under the gifted pen of
Oscar Gruen devoted a full page to our Men's Club Father's Day Services
held in the synagogue.

Alvin Austin honored the Men's Club and himself with his finely
delivered address from the pulpit of the synagogue.

We are pleased to welcome as new members the Messrs. David
Cantor, Samuel Herschfeld, Leonard Klatzkin, Frank M. Lowenthal and
Nathaniel M. Sokolski.



SISTERHOOD OPENS SEASON

Mrs. Rudd Greets the Membership

In an open letter to the members of the Sisterhood, Mrs. Jacob Rudd
writes as follows . . .

"Dear Members:
"Welcome home! I do hope you have all had a healthy and happy

summer.

"I hope these past few months have given you enough time to reflect
upon how beautiful the world can be in spite of the attempts of dictators
and oppressors.

"For a better perspective of life and the world we need faith,—faith
in God, faith in humanity and faith in ourselves. We, the Jewish women
of America, must not allow the slightest shadow to fall upon our homes,
our families and our faith. We can be the torch-bearers of all that is
beautiful and good, by joining such organizations as our Sisterhood. We
should support such schools like the Ramaz Academy and send our
children there to be taught faith, belief in God and in humanity.

"Let us therefore all join together to make this a banner year for
our organization, in order that we may thus contribute our little bit
towards the elimination of wickedness and sorrow and the promotion of
peace and goodwill.

"A hearty welcome to you and all your dear ones.
(MRS. JACOB) ROSE RUDD,

President."

GRAND OPENING MEETING

The Sisterhood will officially open its season with a gala meeting on
Monday, September 23rd at the Fifth Avenue Hotel. The meeting will
take the form of a dessert luncheon at that beautiful hotel located on
Fifth Avenue, between 9th and 10th Streets. The ladies will assemble at
1:30 in the afternoon, and following the luncheon and business session
there will be a period for bridge and mah jong. All members of the
Sisterhood are urged to come and are assured that their friends will be
cordially welcome. Come yourself and bring as many of your friends as
you care to. They will thank you for having invited them.



RAMAZ ACADEMY OFFICIALLY SELECTED AS MODEL SCHOOL

Rabbi Lookstein received official notice from the Jewish Education
Committee of New York, established under the Friedsam Foundation,
that the Ramaz Academy has been officially designated as a model
school under the sponsorship of the Committee. In his letter to the Rabbi,
Dr. Alexander M. Dushkin, Executive Director of the Committee writes:

"I am very glad indeed that our Committee has found it possible to
take this first step in cooperation with your interesting educational ex¬
periment and I trust that it may lead to fruitful results."

This happy news comes as the Academy opens its fourth school
year with registration already in progress and with the promise of an
enrollment that will greatly surpass that of last year.

The Academy, as is generally known, offers a combined Hebrew
and English education and eliminates the necessity of a Sunday school
or an afternoon Hebrew school. From 9 to 3:30 the children receive a

complete and comprehensive program of studies that includes the Hebrew ^
and the English curricula. The English studies naturally correspond to
those offered by the schools under the Board of Education of New York
City.

Parents in the neighborhood have in the Ramaz Academy an oppor¬
tunity that is the envy of every community in the city. Communicate
with the Rabbi without delay and arrange for the enrollment of your 1
child. Remember also that in addition to its regular classes, the Academy ;
conducts a kindergarten which meets from 9 to 12:30 every day.

THE

RIVERSIDE

The finest in funeral service and facilities

...the utmost in satisfaction...regardless of
whether you have much or little to spend.

76th Street and Amsterdam Avenue ENdicott 2-6600
far rockaway 7-7100 new rochelle 1286

Charles Rosenthal, director


